GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MAY NEWSLETTER

MOLD RURAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Congratulations to Olive Sweetman, JohnSeddon and William Grove who were the victors in the recent election for members to Mold Rural Community Council. Many thanks to Ifor Peters for all his work in the past but who was unsuccessful this time round.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

YORK TRIP - There are only a few seats available on this trip on Thursday, June 2nd. Please contact either Dilys Davies on MOLD 57225 or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern. Would all those who have booked please note that seats <u>MUST</u> be paid for by Thursday, 26th May at the latest.

The next BINGO session has been arranged for Tuesday, 31st May at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

the recent A.G.M. of the Community Association the following Officers were elected:-

President - Ken Biggin
Vice-President - Dilys Davies
Chairman - Olive Sweetman
Vice-Chairman - Blair McDowell
Secretary - Graham Davies
Treasurer - John Lewis Jones
Minutes Secretary - Margaret Lee
Press Secretary - Barbara Davies

New members are always welcome to come along to our Meetings on the first Tuesday in every month at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. You'll always find a warm welcome there for you.

SKIP

The Skip will be returning to the Village on Friday, 3rd June until Wednesday, 8th June.

GWERNYMYNY DD FOOTBALL CLUB

The Annual General Meeting of the Football Club will be held on Sunday, 22nd May at 8 pm in the Village Centre. This will be an open meeting so anyone interested in the Club please come along.

PLAYGROUP

On Tuesday, June 7th a Coffee Evening has been arranged in aid of Playgroup funds at the home of Margaret Rawlins, Ael-y-Bryn, Nercwys, at 8-30 pm. There will also be a Coffee Evening on Tuesday, June 21st at the home of Lin Houston in Llambedr.

The Playgroup are holding a Dee Minor Party on Tuesday, July 5th at the home of Linda Holden, 7, Uwch y Dre. Please come along and spend a pleasant evening with us.

HAFOD RUN

The annual Hafod Run is on Friday, June 17th starting at 6-30 pm. The Seniors' Run is 7 miles and Juniors' $3\frac{1}{2}$ - starting and finishing at the Village Centre. Entries will be taken at the Centre from 5-30 pm. There are certificates, prizes and trophies for winners - and Village residents are invited not only to enter themselves but to encourage their friends to do so too!

As usual we are calling for lots of help on the night and have arranged a meeting on Tuesday, May 24th at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. We do hope you will come along to the meeting to offer your services as stewards, entry-takers etc. We cannot have too much help.

Constable Wynne has noticed an increase in the number of motor cars parking on footpaths around the Village. The Officer brings to the notice of all residents the fact that this is an offence under the Road Traffic Act and carries with it an endorsement.

Will all residents please make use of their driveways, is the message from our Policeman.

VILLAGE CENTRE

The A.G.M. of the Village Centre Management Committee was held in April and the following Officers were elected :-

> Chairman Mr. W. Grove Vice-Chairman Mr. Ifor Peters Secretary Mrs. S. Elsley Mr. K. Sweetman Treasurer Booking Secretary Mrs. M. Atkins Press Officer Mrs. O. Sweetman

Here is a brief reminder of some of the activities which take place in the Centre and the Groups which meet there :-

PLAYGROUP for children from 21 years old every Tuesday and Thursday from 10-45 am to 12-45 pm during the school term.

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS GROUP meet every Tuesday afternoon from 1-pm to 3 pm BROWNIES for girls aged 7-10 meet on Thursday afternoon from 4-30 pm to 6 pm.

GUIDES for girls aged 10-14 meet on Monday evening between 7 and 9 pm.

The OVER-60's hold a THURSDAY CLUB from 2 pm to 4 pm.
The LADIES CIRCLE meet on Wednesday evening from 7-30 pm to 9-30 pm. Both the Over-60's and Ladies Circle are particularly looking forward to welcoming some new members thisyyear.

The W.I. hold meetings in the Centre occasionally. The COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION has regular BINGO SESSIONS on the last Tuesday of every month at 7-30 pm.

The YOUTH CLUB use the Centre ocassionally but they meet at the Junior School on most Friday evenings at 7 pm. The FOOTBALL CLUB is also going strong and anyone wanting information on the last two groups can phone Anne Wynne, MOLD 57812.

The organisers of all these groups say that anyone interested in joining should just call in whilst a session is in progress and they will be made very welcome.

There are also many other activities in the Centre during the year, including the Christmas Fayre and May Fair, the Hafod Run in the Summer and the Firework Fair in September, as well as many fund raising events organised by individual groups. The building is also available for Children's Parties etc., at a cost of £2.50 per session by arrangement with Mrs. M. Atkins, the Booking Secretary. (MOLD 4997)

The next meeting will be held at the Village Centre on Monday, June 6th at 7-15 pm when Father Francis is the guest entertainer. Any members interested in playing bowls please come along on Monday, May 16th or any Monday following to the Bailey Hill, High Street, Mold at 7 pm or thereabouts! Weather permitting!

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS

Mothers and Toddlers will be holding a Tupperware Party on Tuesday, June 7th. Admission will be 20p, which will include Coffee and a Raffle.

GVERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MAY NEWSLETTER

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Police have reported that a number of crimes involving vehicles have been committed in this area redently and have requested us to ask anyone to report anything suspicious where there are vehicles parked, also to report if anyone tries to sell them a battery.

The Association are delighted to have the services of Mr John Jones, 45, Uwch-y-Dre as our new Treasurer.

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Wednesday, 26th May at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

Don't forget the date of this year's Show is Saturday, 17th July at Kendrick's Field, MOLD. More details will appear in next month's Newsletter but meanwhile please collect any "bric-a-bac" (not clothing) and books you may have for a stall to be held at the Show. For the collection of items or anyother matter regarding the Show please ring Margaret Lee MOLD 4072.

GWERNYMYNYDD HAFOD RUN

This year's run will take place on Sunday, June 13th, starting at 11 am from the Village Centre. We need runners - encourage husbands, wives, children and friends to enter. We will also be needing marshals, timekeepers and other helpers as before. Will all volunteer helpers please attend a meeting on Tuesday, 3th June at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre to allocate duties for the day.

SENIOR CITIZENS

The Senior Citizens will be having their annual trip on Tuesday, 29th June. The coach will leave the Junior School on the main road at ll am. This year we are going through Delamere Forest to Tatton Park, then on to Nantwich to visit the shops and to have a meal about 6 pm.

Would all those wishing to go on this trip please give their names to one of the following:-

Mrs Davies
Mrs Bell
Mrs Robinson
Mrs Smith

MOLD 57225 LLANFERES 246 MOLD 55976 MOLD 3968

by the 14th June.

VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT CO. DITTEE

At the A.G.M. held on Tuesday, 20th April the following officers were elected:-

Chairman - Mr W. Grove
Vice-Chairman - Mrs J. Stephenson
Treasurer - Mr K. Sweetman
Secretary - Mrs S. Elsley
Booking Secretary - Mrs M. Atkins
Press Officer - Mrs O. Sweetman

Please note that the new Booking Secretary is Mrs Margaret Atkins. Her telephone number is MOLD 4997.

DATES TO REMEMBER:-

Wednesday, 26th June Tuesday, 8th June

Sunday, 13th June Tuesday, 29th June Saturday, 17th July - Bingo Session, 7-30 pm, Village Centre.

- Gwernymynydd Hafod Run Meeting, 7-30 pm Village Centre.

- Gwernymynydd Hafod Run.

- Senior Citizens Trip.

- Gwernymynydd Show, Kendrick's Field, Mold.